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Alex Baruch

From: Shaun Dinubilo <sdinubilo@squaxin.us>

Sent: Thursday, April 6, 2023 10:55 AM

To: Alex Baruch

Subject: RE: City of Tumwater - Notice of Application - LINCS Modular Building - TUM-22-1544

Hello Alex, 

 

Thank you for contacting the Squaxin Island Tribe Cultural Resources Department regarding the above listed 

project for our review and comment. We have no specific cultural resource concerns for this 

project.  However, if DAHP recommends a survey, or any other additional recommendations, we concur with 

DAHP's recommendations.  We would prefer to receive an electronic copy by email once completed.  If any 

archaeological or cultural resources are uncovered during implementation, please halt work in the area of 

discovery and contact DAHP and the Squaxin Island Tribe’s Archaeologist, Shaun Dinubilo via email at 

sdinubilo@squaxin.us.   

 

 

Shaun Dinubilo 

Archaeologist 

Cultural Resource Department 

Squaxin Island Tribe 

200 S.E. Billy Frank Jr. Way 

Shelton, WA 98584 

Phone: 360-432-3998 

Email: sdinubilo@squaxin.us 

 

Email is my perferred method of communication.     

 

As per 43 CFR 7.18[a][1]) of the Archaeological Resource Protection Act, Section 304 of the National Historic 

Preservation Act, and RCW 42.56.300 of the Washington State Public Records Act-Archaeological Sites, all information 

concerning the location, character, and ownership of any cultural resource must be withheld from public disclosure.   

 

From: Brittaney McClanahan <BMcClanahan@ci.tumwater.wa.us>  

Sent: Tuesday, March 28, 2023 8:45 AM 

Subject: City of Tumwater - Notice of Application - LINCS Modular Building - TUM-22-1544 

 

Good morning, 

 

The Notice of Application for LINCS Modular Building, TUM-22-1544 is ready to view.  If you have any questions or would 

like additional information, please contact Alex Baruch, Associate Planner, at (360) 754-4180 or 

abaruch@ci.tumwater.wa.us. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Brittaney McClanahan | Department Assistant II 
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City of Tumwater Community Development 

555 Israel Rd SW | Tumwater, WA 98501 

(360) 754-4180 

bmcclanahan@ci.tumwater.wa.us | www.ci.tumwater.wa.us 

 

 



 

 

Nisqually Indian Tribe 

Tribal Historic Preservation Office 

4820 She-Nah-Num Dr. S.E. 

Olympia, WA  98513 

(360) 456-5221 

 
March 29, 2023 
 
To: Alex Baruch, Associate Planner 

City of Tumwater  
Community Development 
555 Israel Rd SW 
Tumwater, WA 98501 
 

Re:  TUM-22-1544 
 
The Nisqually Indian Tribe’s THPO has reviewed the notice of application and 
supplemental materials that you provided for the above-named project and has 
no specific comments or concerns at this time. Please keep us informed if there 
are any Inadvertent Discoveries of Archaeological Resources/Human Burials. 
 
Although the Nisqually Indian Tribe has no specific concerns at this time, we 
respect the traditional cultural knowledge of affected tribes and support their 
opinions on this matter as well. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brad Beach, THPO 
Nisqually Indian Tribe 
360-528-1084 
360-456-5221 ext. 1277 
beach.brad@nisqually-nsn.gov 
 
 
cc: Annette Bullchild, Director, Nisqually Indian Tribe 

 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/beach.brad/Documents/NIS%20Docs/Response%20Forms/beach.brad@nisqually-nsn.gov
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Alex Baruch

From: Alex Baruch

Sent: Monday, April 3, 2023 6:25 AM

To: 'jamesgeluso@yahoo.com'

Subject: RE: Request for environmental documents for school building

Attachments: 05 SEPA checklist-LINCS Modular Building_AB.pdf; TUM-23-0233 LINCS Modular 

Bldg.pdf

Hi James, 

 

Thank you for reaching out. I have attached a copy of the SEPA checklist which I reviewed prior to the issuance of the 

optional DNS process. I have also attached a copy of the transportation concurrency completed by our Transportation 

Manager as a part of our transportation/SEPA review.  

 

Based on our review we do not anticipate any impacts to adjacent properties but are waiting to make an official 

determination until after the notice of application review period is complete to assess any comments that come in 

during that time.  The public comment period ends on April 13th and I would anticipate making a determination within 

the following week if we do not receive any substantial comments.  

 

After that has been completed there will be a public hearing as the proposed use is a conditional use permit in this 

zoning district.  I will be coordinating with the Permit Manager to schedule a date for the public hearing after the 

comment period is complete. 

 

Please let me know if you have any additional questions and I will be happy to help. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Alex Baruch | he/him 

Associate Planner, Community Development City of Tumwater 

555 Israel Rd SW | Tumwater, WA 98501 

(360) 754-4180 | ABaruch@ci.tumwater.wa.us www.ci.tumwater.wa.us 

 

-----Original Message----- 

From: jamesgeluso@yahoo.com <jamesgeluso@yahoo.com> 

Sent: Friday, March 31, 2023 11:28 AM 

To: Alex Baruch <ABaruch@ci.tumwater.wa.us> 

Subject: Request for environmental documents for school building 

 

Hi, 

 

I just received the notice about project TUM-22-1544. 

 

May I have a copy of the environmental checklist? 

 

The letter says the threshold determination has not been issued yet. When do you expect to complete that? If it is 

complete already, may I have a copy? 

 

Thank you, 

 

abaruch
Text Box
Exhibit #10
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James Geluso 

917 Comiskey Ln SW 
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Alex Baruch

From: Shaun Dinubilo <sdinubilo@squaxin.us>

Sent: Monday, May 8, 2023 3:26 PM

To: Alex Baruch

Subject: RE: City of Tumwater - DNS - LINCS Modular Building - TUM-23-0232

Hello Alex, 

 

Thank you for contacting the Squaxin Island Tribe Cultural Resources Department regarding the above listed 

project for our review and comment. We have no specific cultural resource concerns for this 

project.  However, if DAHP recommends a survey, or any other additional recommendations, we concur with 

DAHP's recommendations.  We would prefer to receive an electronic copy by email once completed.  If any 

archaeological or cultural resources are uncovered during implementation, please halt work in the area of 

discovery and contact DAHP and the Squaxin Island Tribe’s Archaeologist, Shaun Dinubilo via email at 

sdinubilo@squaxin.us.   

 

Shaun Dinubilo 

Archaeologist 

Cultural Resource Department 

Squaxin Island Tribe 

200 S.E. Billy Frank Jr. Way 

Shelton, WA 98584 

Office Phone: 360-432-3998 

Cell Phone:  360-870-6324 

Email: sdinubilo@squaxin.us 
Email is my perferred method of communication.     
 

From: Brittaney McClanahan <BMcClanahan@ci.tumwater.wa.us>  

Sent: Tuesday, May 2, 2023 12:42 PM 

Subject: City of Tumwater - DNS - LINCS Modular Building - TUM-23-0232 

 

Good afternoon, 

 

The DNS for LINCS Modular Building, TUM-22-1544 is ready to view.  If you have any questions or would like additional 

information, please contact Alex Baruch, Associate Planner, at (360) 754-4180 or abaruch@ci.tumwater.wa.us. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Brittaney McClanahan | Department Assistant II 

City of Tumwater Community Development 

555 Israel Rd SW | Tumwater, WA 98501 

(360) 754-4180 

bmcclanahan@ci.tumwater.wa.us | www.ci.tumwater.wa.us 

 



 

 

Nisqually Indian Tribe 

Tribal Historic Preservation Office 

4820 She-Nah-Num Dr. S.E. 

Olympia, WA  98513 

(360) 456-5221 

 
May 18, 2023 
 
To: Alex Baruch, Associate Planner  

City of Tumwater  
Community Development 
555 Israel Rd SW 
Tumwater, WA 98501 
 

Re:  TUM-23-0232 
 
The Nisqually Indian Tribe’s THPO has reviewed the determination of 
nonsignificance and supplemental materials that you provided for the above-
named project and has no specific comments or concerns at this time. Please 
keep us informed if there are any Inadvertent Discoveries of Archaeological 
Resources/Human Burials. 
 
Although the Nisqually Indian Tribe has no specific concerns at this time, we 
respect the traditional cultural knowledge of affected tribes and support their 
opinions on this matter as well. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brad Beach, THPO 
Nisqually Indian Tribe 
360-528-1084 
360-456-5221 ext. 1277 
beach.brad@nisqually-nsn.gov 
 
 
cc: Annette Bullchild, Director, Nisqually Indian Tribe 

 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/beach.brad/Documents/NIS%20Docs/Response%20Forms/beach.brad@nisqually-nsn.gov

